DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING 

HUMAN RESOURCES

March 29, 2001

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Waller, Jeffrey, Franklin, Johnson, McCoy, Perez

1. Allene, Flo, Murriel, Valerie and Roxanne will visit the Pasadena Community College tomorrow to observe their Human Resources department operation.

2. For the safety portion of our meeting, Allene shared some articles on burn-out and sleep deprivation.  In addition, the HR walking club now meets at 7:15AM.

3. Upcoming conferences and events: 

Marcy will attend Liebert, Cassidy Whitmore’s 2001 Public Sector Employment Law Conference in San Diego April 26 & 27th.

Valerie and Michele will attend Women Hold Up Half the Sky on April 27th.


Flo, Barb, Allene and Valerie will attend STRS conference May 3rd & May 4th.

Everyone in HR will attend Flex Day on April 10th.  Allene will find someone to cover HR in order to remain open.

4. Murriel and Valerie shared information from the first Area Council Meeting.  The primary focus is to improve communication.

5. Urania’s last day in Human Resources is tomorrow, March 30th.  Next week she will begin working in Information & Technology.  Flo will contact the temporary agency to get some resumes for Allene to review.

6. The HR office does not and will not accept summons and/or subpoenas.  Those which are intended for an individual, need to be served directly to the individual.  If the subpoena is intended for the District, the server should be directed to Vic Hanson’s office.

7. Any federal express packages coming to the College need to be sent to the 90504 zip code.

8. It was decided that HR will no longer return incomplete applications to the applicants for proper completion.  They will be rejected if not properly completed.  All applications need to be received on the closing date no later than 4:30 p.m., no exceptions, no special considerations.

9. Calls regarding the custodial pool position are to be referred directly to Maurice Elmore.

10. Marcy will make a presentation in mid-April to the HR staff, payroll and administrative assistants to review the changes in the Federation contract.  She will be making a presentation at the Management Forum on Thursday, April 5th.

11. Mary Ann has been hired back for the remainder of the year to assist Barbara with Datatel.

12. Professional Growth funds have been exhausted.  There is no more money in the account and there will be none until July.

13. CRC and CCE will meet with 3 consultants and select one to review the February requests for classification review.

14.
Our next staff meeting will be Wednesday, April 11th at 8:30.

